Jail Upgrades in accordance with implementation plan:

The implementation plan required the county to upgrade the number of personnel; plus make
improvements to the physical plant and some of the policies in the county jail. Some of the
specific areas of improvement are:

General Topic

Topic Detail

Project Status

Accessibility under
American’s with
Disabilities Act
(ADA)

Accessibility improvements required in
dorms A,B, and Q; medical
examination, visiting, attorney visiting,

Punch list items remaining,
items added to work scope
since September remaining,.

99% complete as of January
20.

Suicide Prevention
Plan

Reduce tie off points with
Administrative Segregation cells in
pods A,B, R, and S and isolation cells
and single holding cells outside booking
and receiving area.

Punch list items remaining:
modification of fire sprinkler;
99% complete as of Jan 20.

Video Surveillance
System Upgrades

Cameras will improve safety and
security for both staff and inmates and
increase staff’s ability to monitor
sensitive need inmates.

Expect substantial completion
on Feb 15, 2017, the term was
extended primarily due to
minor increase of scope
requested by County and
delays beyond the
Contractor’s control. Training
of personnel, demolition of
pre-existing devices and
hardware and completion of
punch list items remain and
will continue through
February.

Door Control
System

Door controls will integrate surveillance
cameras with door controls, intercoms,
and duress alarms. Controls will
increase officer safety, improve
responses to critical incidents and will
permit detailed auditing for verification
of safety checks

Expect to finalize proposal
and issue Notice to Proceed to
Contractor in early February.
Completion of that scope of
work is expected by October
2017.




In addition to the facility upgrades, the Sheriff has also utilized a consultant to conduct a staffing
analysis as defined in the implementation plan. The analysis is complete and will be presented to
the budget committee in February of 2017. There are also a number of policy modifications in
place. Sheriff’s personnel have hosted numerous training sessions related to new policies and
changes as a result of the implementation plan.



